March 28, 2007 

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:

Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of March 28, 2007-Resolution approving tax exemptions for two preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District 9 and 48).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for Sheuer House of Manhattan Beach located at 161 Corbin Place in Council Member Nelson’s District and for the One Twenties Cluster Project located at 29 West 126th Street, 66 West 126th Street, 134 West 123rd Street, 152 West 123rd Street, and 233 West 120th Street in Council Member Dickens’ District.

The Scheuer House of Manhattan Beach is an eight-story building that provides one

hundred and forty-nine (149) units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The Sponsor of the project, the Manhattan Beach Housing Development Fund Corporation, developed the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City.  The sponsor now wishes to refinance its original HUD mortgage in order to fund needed repairs.  Refinancing the original HUD mortgage would terminate its current tax exemption. In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing to low-income seniors, HPD is requesting a new exemption that is consistent with the terms of the original exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $376,000 in the first year of the exemption and $26 million over the 35-year length of the exemption.  

 The "One Twenties Cluster" project contains five buildings that will provide thirty-seven (37) units of rental housing for low-income and formerly homeless individuals.  The Sponsor, the West Side Special Housing Development Fund, which is an affiliate of the West Side Federation for Senior and Supportive Housing was selected by HPD through a competitive selection process and will rehabilitate the buildings with financing from a HUD grant.  Pursuant to a memorandum of understanding between the Sponsor, HUD, and HPD, the project will be used exclusively as housing for persons of low income, at least 50% of whom shall be otherwise homeless individuals.  In order to keep the project financially viable, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $63,000 in the first year of the exemption and $3 million over the 30-year length of the exemption.  

These two items have the approval of Council Members Dickens and Nelson.

